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JOINT PARKING COMMITTEE 

 
Monday 16 January 2012 

 
Present:-  Councillor S Sweeney – in the Chair 

 
Councillors Cairns and Clarke D  

 
 
Also in attendance:-County Councillors Cooper, Locke and S J Tagg. 
 

1. APOLOGIES  
 
Apologies were received from Councillors Cornes and Robinson. 
 

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
Resolved:- That the minutes of the meeting of this committee held on 3 November 
2011 be approved as a correct record. 
 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were none. 
 

4. VERBAL UPDATE REGARDING RESIDENTS PARKING SCHEME SOUTH EAST 
OF THE TOWN CENTRE  
 
It was indicated that consideration had been given under the County Council’s 
scheme of delegation to the representations/objections received during the public 
advertisement of the required Traffic Regulation Order and approval had been given 
to continue with the scheme.  All those responding to the public advertisement were 
to be advised of the decision to proceed and the reasons for that decision. 
 
In response to the representations/objections received it was now proposed, subject 
to consultation and approvals/support to:- 
 
(i) Extend the permit parking area to include that section of North Street between 

Hassell Street and Brunswick Street and 
(ii) Amend the proposed waiting restrictions in Bankside to introduce limited 

waiting at school start and finish times in accordance with a request made by 
the school. 

 
The next stages of the procedure to be followed to achieve the above were outlined 
at the meeting. 
 
The petition requesting that Princess Street be included in the scheme had been 
received but it was considered that its inclusion together with adjacent streets would 
make the zone too large.  It was agreed that Princess Street could be considered for 
inclusion in any future scheme. 
 
Resolved:- (a)  That the information be received. 
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 (b) That a report outlining the options for the allocation of parking 
permits in this residents parking zone, including visitor parking permits, be submitted 
to the next meeting for consideration. 
 

5. VERBAL UPDATE REGARDING RECENT REQUESTS FOR NEW OR AMENDED 
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDERS  
 
A schedule giving details of requests for new or amended Traffic Regulation Orders 
was circulated at the meeting for consideration. 
 
Resolved:- That the information be received and that Tilstone Close be added to 
the list. 
 

6. VERBAL UPDATE REGARDING NEW REQUESTS FOR RESIDENTS PARKING 
SCHEMES  
 
Reference was made to the request made in respect of Princess Street that had 
been dealt with earlier in the agenda for the meeting. 
 
It was agreed that the request made for Sidmouth Avenue should be looked at again 
although it was likely that any decision on it would be that it was not suitable for 
implementation of a Residents Parking Zone. 
 
Resolved:- That the information be received. 
 

7. VERBAL UPDATE ON TRAFFIC/PARKING ISSUES ON TILSTONE 
CLOSE/POPLAR DRIVE, KIDSGROVE AS REQUESTED BY JOAN WALLEY MP  
 
The committee considered a request from Joan Walley MP that action be taken to 
alleviate ongoing parking problems being experienced by residents of Tilstone Close 
and Poplar Drive, Kidsgrove in the vicinity of St. Thomas’ School. 
 
The current parking restrictions in that area were outlined at the meeting. 
 
Although there appeared to be no justification to warrant bringing this matter forward 
as a priority it was agreed that the installation of an additional bollard on the 
pavement should be considered to prevent the parking of cars in the area near to the 
school entrance. 
 
It was also felt that more visits by the Council’s Civil Enforcement Officers may also 
help to resolve the problem. 
 
Resolved:- That the above action be approved and Mrs Joan Walley MP be 
advised accordingly. 
 

8. PETITION - PARKING PROBLEMS IN PARKSTONE AVENUE, NEWCASTLE  
 
Receipt was reported of a petition complaining of parking problems being 
experienced by residents of properties in Parkstone Avenue. 
 
Subsequent monitoring by the County Council of the alleged parking problems had 
not substantiated the claims made by the petitioners and, as such, no further action 
was to be taken. 
 
Resolved:-   That the information be received. 
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9. VERBAL UPDATE ON TOWN CENTRE PUBLIC REALM -IRONMARKET, 

BARRACKS ROAD AND THE BUS STATION  
 
The committee received an update on works proposed in the town centre as part of 
the Public Realm project. 
 
It was indicated that works on the taxi rank in Ironmarket, opposite to the Queens 
Gardens, had commenced and that works at the bus station to provide an additional 
stand were due to start after the end of March 2012. 
 
The earliest possible date for implementation of the works to provide a new taxi rank 
in lower High Street was July. 
 
Works to Hassell Street and the associated changes to Friars Street were scheduled 
to start in August and would last for about 3 months. 
 
Resolved:- That the information be received. 
 

10. URGENT BUSINESS  
 
The Chairman agreed that the following matters should be treated as urgent 
business. 
 
(i) Speeding Vehicles in The Avenue, Newcastle 
 
The committee was advised that a petition drawing attention to the high speed of 
vehicles using The Avenue and asking for traffic calming measures was currently 
being prepared. 
 
It was stated that because the problem was one of speed the matter could be dealt 
with the County Council’s Divisional Highway Programme and the Chairman agreed 
to pursue this matter with County officers. 
 
Resolved:- That the information be received and the action proposed by the 
Chairman be noted. 
 
(ii) Progress on Priority Schemes 
 
In response to a question from a member the committee received a verbal update on 
the progress made on the previously approved priority  schemes at The 
Drive,Wulstan Drive, Newcastle, Stephens Way/Benjamins Way, Bignall End and Old 
Butt Lane, Kidsgrove. 
 
Resolved:- That the information be received. 
 
(ii) Cyclists in the Pedestrianised Area of the Town Centre 
 
The committee was advised of concerns raised by the Civic Society about nuisance 
caused by cyclists to other users of the above area including the Grosvenor 
roundabout. 
 
It was indicated that as this was a ”moving traffic” issue it was a matter for action by 
the Police. 
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Resolved: That the information be received and the Civic Society advised 
accordingly. 
 
 

S SWEENEY 
Chair 


